
 
 

Memo 
To: Board of Trustees  
From:  Dr. Devin Stephenson, President 
Date: October 18, 2022 
Re: Solicitations Listing 
 
 
The attached spreadsheet shows the progress of College solicitations.  The College requests approval of the 
following: 
 
Invitation to Bid – ITB #2022-2023-01 Charter Bus Service Provider 
Seven vendors downloaded either all or part of the bid package. Only Annett Bus Lines submitted a proposal, in 
the amount of $186,069.00. Annett Bus Lines’ bid included the services that the College needs, and the College 
requested all available discounts and price rationale from Annett Bus Lines. The College posted the Notice of 
Intent to Award to Annett Bus Lines on September 13, 2022, and the time for protest expired without any protest.   
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
The Board of Trustees approves award to Annett Bus Lines under ITB #2021-2022-04 Charter Bus Service 
Provider.  
 


